
 

Luckily, our Bowl-a-thon was early this year and a rousing success before 
the Covid-19 restrictions, and earned over $29,000 for Tom Stewart’s Year.  

With the advent of Covid-19, meetings became virtual and were held on Zoom. David Allen 
and Don Higgins teamed up to provide a platform to continue our meetings that were very 
well attended, virtually. Our community charitable works became virtual also. We could no 
longer physically prepare dinners and breakfasts at Ronald McDonald House, 
so we donated $1,593.75 for them to purchase dinners for their residents. 

Margo Adams-Reid from High Point Neighborhood 
Family Center sent out an urgent S O S for assistance 
and we responded with $1,493.75 for them to purchase food for the 
community they serve. Cross Bayou 

Elementary Principal Kathy Wickett proclaimed our Club 
as their Business Partner of the Year. During this Rotary 
year, we presented thirty-five $25 checks to teachers at our 
five elementary schools and rewarded 28 High School             
Students of the Month with plaques and $50 checks. Our last 
Rotary event was a Road Cleanup in June. At our last Club 
meeting, a Club Assembly, District Governor, Allen Collins, presented David Allen and our 
Club with a 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club Banner to acknowledge our continued                   
commitment to supporting Rotary International.   

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
& THANK YOU DAVID  

ALLEN FOR A JOB 
WELL DONE ! 

 

BEST WISHES TO  
TOM STEWART FOR A 
WONDERFUL 2020-21 

100% Paul Harris Fellow club 
banner presentation
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David Allen’s 2019—20 Rotary Year in Review  

Many thanks to David Allen for a fantastic, if unusual,             
Rotary Year!  
We started the year with an Installation Banquet at the                
beautiful Vinoy Renaissance Hotel where Joe Minarik 
passed the gavel to David Allen. 
August started with a Road Cleanup, chaired by Phil                       
England. In September, we provided a hot dog lunch for 
over 400 Special Olympic Bowlers at Seminole Lanes.                

Yvonne Fay chaired the dinners at 
the Ronald MacDonald House for                
families with children in the                     
hospital. October 31st we celebrated 
Halloween with the children of            
Pinellas Park on the “Treat Trail”.  
 

In November, Theresa               
Pinnix chaired a “Ladies 
Night Out” at the Kobe   
Japanese Steak House for an evening of fun, camaraderie 
and good food. We also celebrated birthdays for Carolyn 
Burns, Donna Cloud and Linda Allen that evening.                     
December was a whirlwind of activities. Christine Patel 
headed the Christmas Baskets program for over 40 families 
on Saturday Dec 21st.  



 

Skyview Elementary Landscaping-Grant Project Ph I  

All in Weeds before we started! 

On Dec 20th & 21st, David, Linda & Ryan 
Allen, Tami & Paul Scheele, Janet & Mike 
Waddell, Ken Bray, Christine Patel, Jeff 
MacKellar, Josh Astarita, Alex Cruz, and the Dixie 
Hollins Interact Students came together to beautify 
Skyview Elementary School. Thanks to all for the hard 
work to weed the beds, install the various plants and               
water & mulch them before we left. The staff and                    
students at Skyview all commented on how great                    
everything looked as they left for Christmas break!  

 

 

 
 

Salvation Army Bell Ringing at Publix - Saturday, December 21st 
Continuously from 8am until 4pm—Chaired by Richard Breske 

Thanks to Richard Breske and our Rotarians, family and friends who rang the bell for               
Salvation Army: Ken Bray, Tom Stewart, Jerry, Kevin, Cory &  Katelyn Krauss,                  
Starlyn and Jim Fikkert, Barbara & Jeff MacKellar, Joe, Pat & Joey Minarik. 

 

 
 

Grant Phases II & III - Recycled Plastic Tables & Benches at Rawlings, 
Cross Bayou and Pinellas Park Elementaries and the Canopy at Pinellas 

Central              
Elementary              

completed the 
$29,921.00 

Grant Project. 


